# East Ardsley Primary Academy Newsletter

12/10/ 2018 Menu Week no: 1



**Attendance:** Congratulations to classes 3 and 11 who had 100% attendance this week - you were our attendance stars. Well Done to you all!

## What we have been up to this week:-

Class 7 started our class assemblies for the new school year on Friday and shared a lot of interesting information about their topic on Ancient Egypt through the story of Flat Stanley. It was greatly enjoyed by all. Well done Class 7 and Mrs Mullen and her team for working so hard and doing such a great job.

As the hall projector is broken they couldn't share any photos of their art work so invited the parents up to class after school. The teachers thought it was such a success that it has inspired them to set up an Art Gallery on Thursday 22nd October 2018 in the hall for Years 3, 4 and 5. You will be getting an invite to come along and enjoy looking at the children's fabulous art work very soon.

Phoenix Team have decided to capitalise on the event and host their bake sale then too. Should be a super opportunity for everyone to join in and celebrate our children's learning in school.

This year we are working really hard to develop and improve the involvement our school teams have in the running of the school. They are going to take responsibility for organising and running some of the events in school as well as improving aspects such as our Merit Assemblies so that they really feel involved and have a say in the things we do.

Our School Councillors will still be busy and active and will be working on the aspects of school life such as anti-bullying, school voice and of course take over day; focussing on the daily running of the school and how we all work together effectively.

We are very lucky at our school to have so many proactive children who are willing to help to make our school a safe and happy learning environment.

I hope we have also got some parents keen to come to our PTFA meeting next week to help with some fun and fundraising activities for our children and families.

Ms Talbot

## Dates for your Diary

Year 2 Trip

16.10.18

16.10 18	Dragon Merit Assembly
16.10.18	PTFA Meeting 6pm
17.10.18	Year 1 Trip
18.10.18	Trustees Meeting 6pm
19.10.18	School Review Day
23.10.18	Griffin Merit Assembly
22.10.18	Resources Committee 5pm
22.10.18	Year 3, 4, 5 Art Gallery
22.10.18	Phoenix Team Bake Sale
26.10.18	Class 3 Assembly
26.10.18	School Closes
5.11.18	School Opens
6.11.18	Unicorn Merit Assembly
6.11.18	Governors' Meeting 6pm
6.11.18	Year 4 Trip
7.11.18	Year 3 Trip
9.11.18	Class 10 Assembly
12.11.18	Anti Bullying Week
13.11.18	Phoenix Merit Assembly
15.11.18	Open Day 1—6pm
16.11.18	Class 9 Assembly
20.11.18	Dragon Merit Assembly
26.11.18	Year 6 Robinwood
27.11.18	Griffin Merit Assembly
29.11.18	Working with an Author
30.11.18	Year 6 Assembly
4.12.18	Unicorn Merit Assembly
6.12.18	Trustees Meeting 6pm
11.12.18	Phoenix Merit Assembly
14.12.18	Class 8 Assembly
17.12.18	Christmas Dinner Day
18.12.18	Key Stage 1 Concert 2pm St Michael's Church
19.12.18	Nursery Christmas Party
20.12.18	EYFS Nativity 9.30 am

#### Staff Car Park

Can parents please not park in the staff car park even if the gates are open. This is a health and safety hazard.

### **Photographs**

The children should now have brought home their proofs and order forms for their photographs. Please make sure any orders are returned to school by Friday 19th October 2018. We will not be able to process any orders received after this date.

### Gordon's Tyres

We would like to give a huge thank you to Gordon's Tyres in Wakefield for providing 10 huge tractor tyres. These tyres are going to be used to plant some lovely fruit trees, which the Year 1 children will tend to and look after during outside provision time each day. These will make a wonderful addition to the school and offer enjoyment for many generations to come!

#### **Sporting Event**

#### MSSA Football League

Last Tuesday, the football team attended Woodkirk Academy for their second game of the season. We were meant to be playing Blackgates, however when we arrived, a late email told us that they were unable to attend. For the second week running we thought we'd had a wasted journey, until a quick switch around of games made it possible for us to play Morley Victoria.

With the weather absolutely blowing a gale, we went into the first half with the wind against us. Harry Smith in goal made some brilliant saves and along with Andason and Matthew in defence, we were happy to be only 1-0 down at half time.

The second half was a completely different story. With the wind now on our side, the boys were raring to go.

Within the first minute, Josh did a superb run and belted the ball into the back of the net. Not to be outdone, Lincoln then ran rings around Victoria's defence and after two shots on target saved, he knocked the ball past their keeper making it 2-1.

The boys were then absolutely 'on fire'. Another goal from Lincoln followed, and with Josh scoring two more (getting his hat-trick), we finished the match with an amazing 5-1 win!!

So very proud of all the boys, they all played their socks off and were just superb to watch - BRILLIANT! Massive well done to: Lincoln Kershaw, Joshua Akiti, Matthew Sadler, Harry Bestington, Harry Smith, Andason Pannell, Reuben Martin and Cameron Tasker-Ainscow.

J. Fletcher

Helpful telephone numbers- Leeds Anti - Social Behaviour Team: 0113 222 4402

Childline: 0800 11 11 Leeds Domestic Violence 24 hour helpline: 0113 2 460401

Out of hours service for ongoing noise 6.00 pm -3.30 am: 0113 395 0143

NSPCC: 0808 810 800 Leeds Domestic Violence 24 hour helpline: 0113 2460401

Home Start-Support and friendship for families 0113 244 2419 or email office@home-startleeds.co.uk